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ST. ROSE OF LIMA COUNCIL #10870 - MAY 2012

Our Council Meeting was held on May 1, 2012 with 23 Brothers in attendance.

The meeting started with guest speaker Br. Roy Sanders, from the York County Branch of the PA Pro Life Federation.  He described the mission of their organization and called on our members to step up and join in support of their cause.  They need volunteers to staff information booths at the York Fair and the Women’s Show.  If you have further questions you may contact Br. Sanders at 717-755-1315 or 717-577-8969.

BR. DOUG KESTER MADE A MOTION WHICH WAS SECONDED BY BR. BOB BEYER TO DONATE THE PROFITS FROM OUR MAY 20TH BBQ TO THE YORK COUNTY PRO LIFE FEDERATION. THE MOTION WAS PASSED BY VOICE VOTE.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 28-30 the State Convention[image: image2.png]


 was held.

April 30 was the Fifth Sunday Mass at St. Rose by the 4th Degree

May 4 was the 4th Degree meeting at St. Joseph.

May 5 a Chicken BBQ was held at T-Mobile by our Assembly.

May 9 was the Area Chapter Meeting at 7:30 PM in Mechanicsburg.

May 11 is the York County Special Olympics at York Suburban.

May 15 our IRS Form 990 is due.

May 19 (Saturday) BBQ prep at St. Rose at 9 AM.

May 20 is the Parish Chicken BBQ. 

May 20 is also the day for a 1st and 2nd Degree at St. Rose Thomasville School at 1PM.  

GRAND KNIGHT’S COMMENTS:

Volunteers are still needed for Baptisms.

Brother John Kohl will be calling for Volunteers to assist with all BBQ’s. Please Volunteer for this great fund raising event.

We also need someone to Volunteer to coordinate our Adoration Chapel Schedule.

Help is needed by me at the 1st and 2nd Degree at Thomasville May 20. You must be a Knight with a 1st and 2nd Degree.

Br. Kenneth Rose Leigh needs our prayers and support. Please consider visiting him or sending a card to him at Colonial Manor, Room 407.

Elections for Council Officers will be held on June 5.

Fr. Hoke is working on having the AC’s that we purchased installed in the Parish Hall.

The ARC Campaign is in full swing!

GUEST SPEAKERS

State Deputy, Br. Jerry Zurick, spoke to the membership and he encouraged us to seek new members.  He also encouraged us to join the Fr. McGivney Guild to support the cause for his journey to Sainthood.

Our Field Agent, Br. Mark Jago, thanked Br. Jerry Zurick and GK Walter Zimmerman for their service to the Knights of Columbus. He then mentioned the recent Diocesan Retreat for Men that had over 500 attend. He encouraged us to take advantage of events like this in the future.  He also mentioned the support of our Bishop towards the 4th Degree of the K of C.   He thanked those who participated in the York St. Patricks Day Parade.  48 Knights in Regalia marched and won 1st Place in the Honor Guard Division.

Next year the State Convention will be held in Lancaster and Br. Jago encouraged us to attend. He highlighted the new types of insurances available, one of which is Disability Insurance.  Please feel free to contact him for more information on other policies available at (717-701-8007 or e-mail: mark.jago@kofc.org)

PROGRAM REPORTS

ADORATION CHAPEL (BR. JOE PALMIERI)

Someone needs to take over the coordination of this Program.  Brs. Palmieri and Manning have done this for many years.  Need info call the GK.

GOLF TOURNAMENT (BR. PAUL FLAHERTY)

The Council’s Golf Tournament will be held on September 15 at Briarwood Golf Course.  Thanks to Br. Riley for printing the brochures.  We can use some Hole Sponsors, Golfers and Gifts.

CHICKEN BBQ’S (BR. RICK BOSCO)

1ST PARISH BBQ WILL BE HELD ON MAY 20 WITH PREP ON MAY 19.

THIS YEAR WE ABSOLUTELY NEED EVERY ABLE BODIED KNIGHT TO HELP WITH AT LEAST ONE BBQ.  PLEASE PLAN TO HELP!

CHRISTMAS DINNER/DANCE (BR. GARY AMSBAUGH)

DON’T FORGET TO KEEP DECEMBER 8 OPEN ON YOUR CALENDARS.

CORRESPONDENCE

Sister Jane thanked us for our $1000 donation to the Patricia Drawbaugh Scholarship Fund.  The Diocese thanked us for  our $100 donation to Quo Vadis.

SQUIRES CIRCLE (BR. DAMIEN DELLER)

Plans are to have the Squires help with the Special Olympics and to enjoy an outing at Laser Tag. Two new Squires were installed on April 15. Kyle Zimmerman will be the Chief Squire.  The Squires will attend their State Convention at Trinity High School on June 15 and 16. GK Dr. Walter Zimmerman plans to speak to the students at York Catholic, to promote the Squires and the Knights of Columbus.

NEW BUSINESS

Br. Steve Grove made a motion to donate $100 to the ARC Program. Br Bob Beyer seconded the motion and it was passed by voice vote.

THE TRUSTEES PRESENTED THE SLATE OF OFFICER CANDIDATES FOR OUR COUNCIL.

THEY ARE AS FOLLOWS:

GRAND KNIGHT - BROTHER DOUG KESTER

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT - BROTHER PAUL FLAHERTY

CHANCELLOR - BROTHER GARY AMSBAUGH

RECORDER - BROTHER SCOTT KURTZMAN

TREASURER - BROTHER JIM MCGUIRE

ADVOCATE - BROTHER DR. WALTER ZIMMERMAN

WARDEN - BROTHER DAN BRADLEY

OUTSIDE GUARD - BROTHER KENNETH ROSE- LEIGH

TRUSTEE (3 YEARS) - BROTHER BOB BEYER

TRUSTEE (2 YEARS) - BROTHER DAVE GERZEWSKI

TRUSTEE (1 YEAR) - BROTHER RICK BOSCO

BROTHER KNIGHTS,FAMILIES & FRIENDS IN NEED OF OUR PRAYERS:

M/M Joseph Holtz, Spencer Family, Washington Family, Leigh Family, Kenneth Rose-Leigh, Hilbert Family, Mimi Young, Joseph Hadley, Mary Arvin, Norma Warner, Father Hoke, Sister Delores Sneeringer, Doris Carroll, Keith Carroll, Gus Hartinger, Linda Jenkins, Logan Patrick Coldron, Clete Rogers, Robert Rogers, Jerry Senft, Jerry Senft’s Mother, Steve Warner, Mary Kester, Ed Bamberg, Dodd Finale, Norma Beyer, John Miklusek, Laura Kuntz, Butch Boyd, Karen Whorley, Rick Crouse, Joe Keffer, Lucy Woodman, Dianna Klingaman, Liz Adams, Linda Minnity, Jim McGuire Family, Dorothy Barlek, Kristen Santiago, M/M John Hagerman, Sasha Bradley, Linda Schneider, Doris Althoff, Chris Anthony, Christiana Oh, Jim Price, Tom Perry, Brian Noel and Arthur Pegg.

OUR NEXT COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE TUESDAY JUNE 5 AT 7 PM
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